Ecole Capitol Hill Elementary
March 9, 2022

PAC Meeting Minutes

In Attendance: Wally K., Casey A., Valentina F., Lark M., Lilia T., Nelly H., Amy, Ayano, Paola, Heidi,
leff, Julianna, Kim, Lara, LW, Rishi, Shawna

PRINCIPAL’'S REPORT

e |t’s been along 2 years with the pandemic and we are really hopeful that we are moving
in the right direction. The District is starting to talk about returning to some kind of
normalcy, however, given everyone’s comfort level is different, we need to be thoughtful
about what “going back to normal” means for each and every one of us.

e We are working on registration and planning for 2022/2023. At this time, we have just
over 20 K’s registered (while the District forecast is about 38 K’s).

e Late French immersion program registration is very low at this time and we are trying to
get more traction with promotional videos to our neighbouring schools. At our April PAC
meeting we will have some initial projections for September.

e Thereis a health update regarding health & safety protocols on March 10 on what we
can expect after Spring Break. One thing we are watching closely is going back to a
common recess and lunch hour. More to come at our April PAC meeting.

HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT

e Reminder that rapid antigen test kits will be available for pick up between 2:30 and 4pm
on March 10 at the gym.

e “Celebrated learning” (formerly known as student-led-conference) is coming in April
which will count as an “informal report card”. We are still checking with staff on this.

e Sports day is typically the Friday before the May long weekend. We are still deciding if
we will have the one day Sports day or another Hornet week similar as last year.

e  Marcus Anderson is booked for tennis lessons again June 1 to June 16.

CHAIR’S REPORT

e What's happening with Grade 7 this year? There will be a ceremony but we don’t have a
confirmed date yet. If COVID restrictions lift, we are hoping to have it as a hybrid model
so for those parents that feel comfortable to attend in person they can join us at the
gym. If restrictions are not lifted we will have to keep it as an online ceremony again.
Hopefully we can finalize that in April.

e |n way of year-end celebration we are looking at options for a day event. Luncheon will
be contingent depending on 1.) finances and 2.) restrictions.

e Mr. Kanno and Mrs. Armstrong will work with the Grade 7 teachers and parents to start
the planning.

TREASURER'’S REPORT:



e Detailed report attached

Next PAC meeting will be held on April 13.



